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70 Brookwater Parade 
Lyndhurst, 3975 

Phone: 8768 6700 
Fax: 8768 6799 

lyndhurst.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Website: www.lyndhurstps.vic.edu.au 

General Points of Information for Parents 
Friday, February 07, 2025 

To follow are a few general points of information for parents: 

Mobile phones, Smart watches, and similar devices 

New technology keeps challenging us, especially in the education industry and we have recently encountered a new 
challenge to which we need to respond. We have always had a rule regarding mobile phones and now we find 
students wearing watches that, unlike previously, work without a phone being present. Essentially, this is a phone 
and the same rule now applies to these and similar devices. Below are the current rules regarding mobile phones, 
phone-capable devices, camera-equipped devices, gaming machines, gaming-equipped devices or 
phone/communication-capable watches. 

Children MUST NOT have the above devices or similar at school. If a device is required before or after school, your 
child will be required to hand the device in to the office when they arrive at school each morning and collect it again 
as they leave each afternoon. Children must NEVER have one of the above devices or similar in their bag, locker or in 
their possession during school time. Any children who wish to bring such devices to school must have parent 
permission and must apply to the Principal on the appropriate form and agree to adhere to the guidelines. Forms 
must be filled out each year. 

Policy regarding “Private property brought to school”: Private property brought to school by students, staff or 
visitors is not insured and the Department nor the school, accepts any responsibility for any loss or damage. This can 
include mobile phones, electronic devices, expensive watches, calculators, toys, sporting equipment and cars parked 
on school premises. As the Department does not hold insurance for personal property brought to schools and has no 
capacity to pay for any loss or damage to such property, students are discouraged from bringing any unnecessary or 
particularly valuable items to school.  

We ask for parent support on this issue. 


